
Freshers’ Party for Batch 2024 

(Organized by the Department of Economics, University of Kashmir) 

The Department of Economics, University of Kashmir, organized a vibrant and heartwarming 

Freshers’ Party to welcome Semester 2 students (Batch 2024) on 10th of July, 2025. Held 

under the inspiring banner “Embrace the Change, Create Your Future”, the event reflected the 

spirit of encouragement, transition, and camaraderie. Semester 4 students (Batch 2023) hosted 

the program and extended their heartfelt best wishes to the new students. 

The event was graced by the presence of all faculty members of the department, including Prof. 

Effat Yasmin (Head of the Department), Dr. Javaid Iqbal Khan, Dr. Md. Sarafraz Equbal, Ms. 

E. Mariam, Dr. Sajad Ahmad Bhat, Dr. Ghulam Mustafa, Dr. Rahul Kundal, Dr. Saeed Owais 

Mushtaq, Dr. Tariq Ahad Nengroo, and Dr. Haider Hassan Itoo. 

The non-teaching staff of the department also graced the occasion, contributing to the warmth 

and success of the celebration with their supportive presence. 

In her inaugural address, Prof. Effat Yasmin encouraged the students to embrace academic life 

with dedication and sincerity. She motivated them to lead an ethical and purposeful life, 

emphasizing that character and integrity are as important as knowledge and achievement. 

Dr. Javaid Iqbal Khan also shared valuable insights and motivated students to make the most 

of the opportunities during their academic journey. His speech resonated strongly with the 

students and energized them for the road ahead. 

A special moment of the day was the felicitation of newly joined faculty members, namely Dr. 

Sajad Ahmad Bhat, Dr. Ghulam Mustafa, and Dr. Rahul Kundal. Their introduction to the 

department was met with applause and appreciation. 

The event was not just formal but also festive. Various interactive games and fun activities were 

organized, creating a joyful bond between senior and junior students. These moments of 

laughter and teamwork helped lay the foundation for lasting friendships. 

The party concluded on a high note with music, cheer, and shared memories — setting the tone 

for a meaningful and enriching academic journey for Batch 2024. 


